

Minutes of BSA Meeting – Monday 17th March 2025, 6.30pm on Teams & in person

In attendance: Mrs Sharp, Richard, Jenny in person

Larni, Mrs Lennon, Cerys, Gina on teams.

1. Apologies: *Kirsti, Kate, Sarah, Michaela,*

2. Activities Report

Quiz night. Thank you to Larni, excellent effort and well received.

Larni organised and ran the very successful quiz night and raised approx. £180.

Sarah has supplied the Christmas tree to be planted by Giles ready to be used each year.

3. Agreed funding

Wish list for equipment from the staff £578.00 This has been approved so school can order the items on their list.

*Mrs Cousins £500 for mud kitchen **Installed***

Mrs Baker donkey sanctuary £200

Whole school pantomime £500

Mrs Boyd equipment £115

Mrs Baker Year 4 residential £700

Mrs Baker harry potter KS2 £500

Mrs Lennon £200 stories in the dust (whole school)

Funding Requests

Mrs Baker £110 stone age workshop (Class)

Profit last year was £5200, have spent out £5100 on requests. Keeping back some for Easter prizes and year 6 hoodies.

So far this year raised £1553 profit (Mainly from the Christmas fayre and the running event).

4. Future Dates

Uniform sale this Friday (21st) after school in the cosy cabin area, Jo organising. Larni to promote on Facebook and send to Debbie to email out.

Mothers Day 30th March

Plants to be picked up on 27th We have great hyacinths coming now, costing 75p each. Sarah has sorted bags and labels.

Y4 residential from Wednesday to Friday, when will we sort out gifts.

Easter Holidays April 7th -22nd

Easter Bonnets, Easter gardens, Easter eggs when? 4th April. Still undecided when the school Easter service is, Rebecca sorting this with Jackie. Larni posting on Facebook, and in the Buzz this Friday.

Sarah has sorted gifts for children

Jenny sorted prizes for easter competitions.

Wolverton Folk and Blues 10th May

Tea tent and toilets

Northcourt open garden 25th May

Teas and cakes needed

Summer sizzler July

Last day of school Friday 25th July – 11th July?

Governor fundraiser – (for the new boiler). Thursday 24th July, mini Wolverton style event with music and bar. Alcohol license – can't have 2 events with alcohol within 7 days of each other so would impact the back up date of the sizzler.

AGM To be held at the next committee meeting, as long as there are 6 attendees. To appoint the trustees and approve the accounts. Monday 28th April.

AOB Larni put out a survey for other events we could run:

'Brighstone's Got Talent' – Part of the summer sizzler or as a separate event?

A sponsored walk

Mini festival theme day (this is covered now by the governors event)

Paint run

Walking treasure hunt round the village following clues. Run it on a specific day, pay to enter and then have snacks at the school for a prize giving. Rebecca and Mrs Sharp happy to organise this.

Think on these ideas for the future, do we want to do any of those?

Wight aid grant – school have had this towards Y6 residential. BSA could apply to this too if there is a specific thing we want it for.

Mike caretaker – fence panel, 6ft x 6ft fence panel needs collecting as delivery cost is very high. Put a Facebook shout out.

Trolley coins an option for fundraiser. Richard has looked in the past, need over 500 to make it financially viable.

Meeting closed at 7.15pm.